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The Ohio Lottery Commission is issuing this bulletin to Type C Lottery Sports Gaming 
Proprietors (LSGP) to provide a status on the program and procedures. 
 
Operating Standards and Minimum Internal Control Standards will be available on our 
website in their entirety as they are drafted and approved.   
 
On the first of each month, the Lottery will publicize a bulletin on this website providing 
updates on any changed items. 

 

Operating Standards 
 

Advertising and Promotion – The agency has made updates to this operating standard. 
The updates include clarification on recruitment of type C hosts. Clarification for Lottery 
approvals, including the Lottery on emails, and ability to recommend to OCCC a 
proprietor’s license be suspended or revoked.  

Business Plan Submissions – The agency has published Operating Standards 
addressing the submission of a LSGP business plan and annual plan requirements.  

Shipment of equipment and software – The agency has published Operating 
Standards addressing shipment of sports wagering devices.  The shipping standards 
address the aspects of wagering device shipment, storage, and installation.  Details about 
shipment reporting forthcoming. 

Security Planning – The agency has published Operating Standards addressing 
Security Planning. The operating standard covers aspects of both LSGP facilities and 
Host partner facilities requirements.  

 
Minimum Internal Control Standards 
 

No documents have been published at this time. 

 

 

Inquiries regarding these standards or other program components may be submitted in writing 
to sportsgaming@lottery.ohio.gov.  
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